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Resolution - A Resolution Authorizing Funding in an Amount Not to Exceed $650,100.00 and Approval of
Contracts, Including Design Services with Graver, to Prepare the US 287 Frontage Road Utility Relocations
and 30-Inch Water Line Project for Public Bidding and Construction (Utility Fund)
Consider the authorization of funding and approval of contracts.
The authorization of funding in an amount not to exceed $650,100.00 and approval of contracts, including
design services with Graver, to prepare the US 287 Frontage Road Utility Relocations and 30-Inch Water Line
project for public bidding and construction.
The Texas Department of Transportation (TxDOT) is currently designing a project to construct US 287 frontage
roads from Heritage Parkway north to the Union Pacific Railroad and south to Lone Star Road.  The TxDOT
project is anticipated to be bid this fall and construction is anticipated to begin in January 2022.  Several
existing city water and sewer lines are located within TxDOT’s ROW within the limits of this project and are in
conflict with the roadway improvements.  These utility lines must be relocated to facilitate construction of the
frontage roads.

This project will relocate the city water and sewer lines to an acceptable permanent location.  The water lines
at the north end of the project near the railroad may be allowed to remain in place which would result in a
significant cost savings.  In coordination with the beginning of the US 287 roadway project, the utility relocation
project is anticipated to be completed in early 2022.

This project will also incorporate the design of a 30” water line along Lone Star Rd. from the west side of US
287 east to Southpointe Crossing, which is Project 14 in the Water Master Plan.  Constructing the 30” water
line prior to the frontage road project will result in a lower cost than constructing it after the roadway project is
complete.  The 30” water line construction is anticipated to follow the utility relocations.  The exact schedule
will be coordinated with TxDOT.

The requested funds are for design, survey, subsurface investigation  and TxDOT coordination services with
Graver in the amount of $600,100, and easement acquisition and other miscellaneous services in the amount
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of $50,000, for a total budget of $650,100.
This project is necessary to relocate existing water and sewer lines in conflict with the TxDOT US 287
Frontage Roads project and to construct a new 30” water line which is Project 14 in the Water Master Plan.  All
proposed construction is included in the Utility Capital Plan.

The Director of Public Works will be in attendance at the meeting to answer Council’s questions regarding the
proposed funding and contracts.
Utility Fund
Raymond Coffman, City Engineer, Engineering Department
817-276-4238
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